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Dear   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 1552 

of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant portions of 

your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board) found the 

evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material error or injustice.  

Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on  

7 January 2025.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations 

and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered by the 

Board consisted of your applications, together with all material submitted in support thereof, relevant 

portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to reinstate your promotion to gunnery sergeant (GySgt) 

with an effective date of rank of 1 August 2024, with all backpay and allowances.  The Board 

considered your claim that your promotion to GySgt was “revoked by [your] chain of command after 

[you] were acquitted and proven innocent in court, as a result and verdict from [your] Administrative 

Separation Board [ASB].”  You also assert that “a jury . . . found [you] to have conducted no 

misconduct, and that there was no basis for separation from the Marine Corps.”  You also claim that 

you never knowingly or wrongfully ingested an illegal substance and assert that it is unfair and 

wrong to be punished by a biased command, and that the ASB agreed with you.  Lastly, the Board 

considered your claim that three days after you were found “not guilty,” your command submitted a 

request to revoke your promotion with documentation which they withheld for more than 70 days 

from the date originally signed.   

 

The Board noted that you were selected for promotion to the grade of GySgt by the Fiscal Year 2024 

Promotion Selection Board on 14 March 2024.  However, prior to the release of the selection results, 

your command had started the process to resolve the issue of your alleged violation of Article 92 of 

the Uniform Code of Military Justice for wrongful use of a product derived from hemp as evidenced 

by your positive urinalysis sample on 6 February 2024 for Delta-8 tetrahydrocannabinol.  As a result 

of the positive urinalysis, you were notified by your commanding officer (CO) that “your 

appointment to Gunnery Sergeant is being revoked until all investigatory, administrative, or 

disciplinary proceedings are complete.  At that time, a decision will be made as to what, if any, 

further action is necessary regarding your appointment.” 






